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 Happy      

Anniversary!!!  

¶ ¶ ¶ 

This month, we are excited 
to celebrate the April 
anniversaries of the 
following GAL advocates: 

0-5 years: Deborah Brown, 
Debbie Markham, Karen 
Cirillo, William Ford, Helen 
Githens, Catherine  Myers, 
Lora Royal, Lisa Burgess, 
Noreen Roberts, Nicole 
Cardenas, Laurie Cheiffetz, 
Wendy Cox, Nancy Freund, 
Christina Goldberg, Michael 
Jerde, Suzanne Kreis, Kevin 
McKenney, Annarita Nora-
Scott,  Stephen Orcutt,  
Kenneth Starr,  Deborah 
Wendell 

 
5-10 years: Candice Reid, 

Patricia Rutherford, Jeremy 

Carter, Darrell  Prochaska, 

Nancy Kaltenbach, John 

"Jack" OBrien, Thomas 

Siegfried 

 

10-15 years: 
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Each One Reach One  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

12 Points from the 12th Circuit  
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In an effort to recruit more wonderful volunteers 

to be the voices of our precious children, we 

are starting to use the ñEach One Reach Oneò 

effort.  

At the end of each in-service, surveys are 

passed out to rate the in-service sessions. With 

the survey, there is the ñEach One Reach 

One.ò  

Please list someone you feel may be interested 

in being a Volunteer Child Advocate like you! 
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Point 2 Circuit Team Award  
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Point 4    In-service  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Happy May from the Recruitment 

team!!!!  We have had over 57 new 

recruits graduate from training 

since November  2014 ! This 

equates to more than 75 kids 

having a voice in our three 

counties! The hard work the VRC 

committee, the interviewing team, 

Dick Hunt, community speakers, 

CGF, CAMs and ALL the GALs 

that spread the word about our 

programé YOU deserve a round 

of applause!  

The recruitment team has been 

working hard in the community 

spreading the good word of what 

we do and drumming up interest 

wherever we are! We have lots of 

engagements at churches around 

the circuit, speaking engagements 

at many interest groups and events 

with CGF planned!   

We still need around 30 GALs in 

Manatee to fill the gaps and to get 

each child (currently over 80) a 

voice!  

 We are always looking for ñfresh 

eyesò for our VRC group each 

month and this month is no 

different! If you need to get 

involved in another part of this 

program, we NEED you! Please 

come join us on June 25, 2015 at 

10:00am at the Sarasota office.   

Just email Monica Moore at 

monica.moore@gal.fl.gov  for the 

details!! 

 

 

 

Point 3 Recruitment  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please visit our website www.12gal.org  for a complete 

listing of in -service opportunities available in our 

Circuit.  

 

In addition to those in the flyer, our Volunteer Liaison, 

Melinda Gaines, will send you additional training 

opportunities. Our go al is to provide both classroom 

training as well as webinar training opportunities to 

meet your needs.  

We value your feedback!  

At the conclusion of each in -service classroom 

training, you will be presented with a survey. Please 

take the time to complete th e survey as the 

information collected is carefully reviewed by the 

Circuit Director for planning for future training 

opportunities.  

 

 

http://www.12gal.org/
mailto:monica.moore@gal.fl.gov
http://www.12gal.org/


http://www.12gal.org/  

 

Point 5 From Your Child  
 

òMother meant the whole world to me and there wasnõt anything I could do to 

get her back. It was like I had lost everything.ó Girl, Age 19 

 

An 11 year old boy  told Judge in Court recently that he wished he could be 

with his father , òBecause my dad always took me fishing and I miss that.ó 

 

òThe placements did not work because in my heart I felt alone 

but in my mind I felt growné.The only problem in the home was 

me. There I was almost thirteen and hated the world. I could not 

trust an yone. I didnõt want to trust anyone. How could I trust 

someone? I had to protect myself from hurt. The only way I could 

do that was to guard my hearté.I messed up four homes because 

of this. ó Girl, Age 18  

 

This Motherõs Day was the first Motherõs Day for a n adoptive mom of a 10 

year old  boy who was adopted in October 2014. Not only was it a special day 

for her, it was a special day for his Guardian , Kathy Elliott,  as well because he 

sent her a message and a picture on Motherõs Day, too! 

 

òI think that when you become an adult itõs just like a toddler youõre a 

caterpillar, and when youõre a kid youõre a cocoon and finally you become an 

adult which would be a butterfly. ó Boy, Age 9  

 

òThe best advice I have from one foster child to another is that you never give 

upé.Never think that you are worthless.ó Girl, Age 10 
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Point 6   Guardian Angels  
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Point 7  

COURTROOM 

ETIQUETTE 

The dependency courtroom is a place where solemn life-altering proceedings occur; and there are rules of 

behavior to assist the judge in keeping a case moving in an orderly fashion toward its conclusion.  

First and foremost, remember the judge presides over his or her courtroom and should be shown the 

utmost respect and deference at all times. 

In preparation for your courtroom appearance, here are some things to consider: 

¶ Arrive on time;  

¶ Wear appropriate attire, e.g., no shorts, no tank tops, no T-shirts with logos, no flip-flops; 

¶ Remove caps, hats, or sunglasses from your head; 

¶ Turn off your electronic devices, including your cell phone, iPod, laptop, tablet or iPad; 

¶ Do not bring food or beverages into the courtroom, and dispose of any chewing gum or candy; 

¶ If the judge is on the bench as you enter the courtroom, cease conversations and quickly be seated; 

¶ When the judge enters or leaves the courtroom, the bailiff will instruct you to stand out of deference to 

the judge;  

¶ Address the Judge as ñYour Honor,ò and respond with ñYes, Sir,ò or ñNo, Maôam,ò as is appropriate. 

Upon entering the courtroom, you will see the judgeôs bench as the focal point of the room.  Typically, to 

one side will be the judgeôs clerk of court and the other side will be the witness stand. In Sarasota and 

Desoto counties there are podiums at which the parties stand to address the court.  In Manatee, the judge 

prefers the attorneys and clients remain seated at the table rather than stand at the podium.  There are 

three or four counsel tables, one for the Department, one or two for the parent(s), and one for the GAL 

Program.  As the Guardian ad Litem on a case, you will come forward to sit next to the Childôs Best 

Interest attorney (CBIA) while the Court considers the case involving your child or children.   

While emotions occasionally run high during courtroom proceedings, you and your CBIA must maintain a 

calm and courteous demeanor toward everyone in the courtroom. The attorneys will address the judge 

and not each other.  There should be no verbal or non-verbal reaction to what a party is saying as the 

judge cannot allow his or her decision to be affected by inappropriate emotional displays or outbursts.  The 

bailiffs can admonish or remove from the courtroom people who are commenting inappropriately about or 

reacting inappropriately. 

The Court typically values the opinion of the Guardian ad Litem and the CBIA and CAM will encourage 

you to address the judge yourself.  However, if public speaking or addressing an authority figure makes 

you uncomfortable, let your CBIA know ahead of time.  The attorney can press the mute button on the 

microphone at counsel table, listen to what you have to say, then convey it to the court for you.  If for any 

particular hearing, the court needs to hear directly from you, work with your CAM and CBIA before court to 

help you be at ease in the courtroom. 

Always remember, we know you are volunteering because you want to help the children.  Your CAM and 

your CBIA will work with you to ensure the best interest of every child we represent.   

Thank you for all you do! 

Legal Forum  
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Point 8  Community Partner Spotlight  

 
Nathan L. Scott III, BA, CCPP 

Assistant Director  
Community Based Care Youth & Family Alternatives, Inc.  

In Partnership with the Safe Children Coalition  
           

 

Nathan is the Assistant Director with Youth and Family Alternatives, Safe Children 
Coalition.  YFA is the case management organization responsible primarily for the 0 -5 
year old population of children who enter the child welfare system.  Nathanüs role 
includes, but is not limited to, oversight of daily operations within YFA, training and 
collaboration within the community, compliance, continuous quality improvement, and 
supervising 4 supervisors, 18 case managers, 2 support service aides and 
approximately 250 children in Sarasota County.  He graduated with Honors from the 
University of South Florida where his focus of study was Psychology and Sociology 
and is currently certified as a Child Protection Professional (CCPP) with the Florida 
Certification Board.   Nathan has worked in Child Welfare for 9 years.  þA strong 
collaboration with the Guardian Ad Litem program and other community partners is 
not only important, but necessary for successful outcomes for the children and families 
we serveÿ says Nathan.  His dedication to working in partnership is evident in his 
daily interaction within his agency as well as the community.  

In his free time, Nathan enjoys spending time with his best friend and wife, Angela 
Arten Scott.  He and his wife are nature lovers and e njoy traveling and spending time 

with friends and family; he is also an avid Tampa Bay sports fan.  They are both 
actively engaged in their communities through, not only their professional careers, but 

also their private lives.  Nathan has a Dachshund/Chih uahua named Tobey and a 
rescue cat named Murphy at home.   Nathanüs formative years in Alabama and his 
close ties with his family is what he attributes to his hard work ethic and desire to 
give back to the community.  His level of dedication and attention to detail is what 

makes him such a valuable part of the Child Welfare System.  
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Point 9   GAL Staff Spotlight  

Child Advocate Manager, Zalmon Sherwood 
Zalmon Sherwood joined the Guardian ad Litem program in November, 

2013, as a Child Advocate Manager in the Sarasota office. This was the 

first time in a long career as a social worker that Zalmon ever worked with 

volunteers, and he was ñvery nervous about this.ò But working with the 

volunteers has fast become his favorite part of the job. ñThe 12th Circuit 

has a unique group of volunteers,ò he says. ñI am in awe of their 

backgrounds and accomplishments and all the skills and dedication they 

bring to child advocacy.ò 

Prior to working for the Guardian Program, Zalmon was admissions 

coordinator for the Florida Sheriffs Youth Ranches, a long-term residential 

program for at-risk youth. A native of Michigan, he worked for many years 

in quality control in the state prison system, including working as an 

Inspector at the nationôs first high-security super-max prison. 

Zalmon commutes daily from his home in small-town Arcadia. His co-

workers and volunteers find it hard to believe, but Zalmon is obsessed 

with all things country, from music to Western wear to rodeo!  
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